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I am in support of SB 611. I have worked for Head Start of Lane County for 27 years. 

There has been a dramatic uptick in families becoming unhoused due to large rent 

hikes and no cause evictions. I am also a former land lord and I feel that providing 

renters who are no cause evicted or have to move because of a rent hike, need to be 

given the means to look for another place to live in an extremely tight market. 

Families that are low income have to use whatever savings they may have to pay for 

storage units, motel stays, more for food and laundry, simply because they will most 

likely become homeless while trying to find stable housing. Maintaining continuity 

with the school system for these children is also challenging. We want our families to 

remain stable. SB 611 is part of that solution. Thank you. 


